NATIONAL FEDERATION OF THE BLIND OF OHIO

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF OCTOBER 30, 2009


The October 30, 2009 board meeting of the National Federation of the Blind of Ohio was held in the Dayton Room of the Ramada Plaza Hotel and Conference Center, 4900 Sinclair Rd., Columbus.  President Dr. J.W. Smith called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m. Board members in attendance were J.W. Smith, Eric Duffy, Barb Fohl, Deborah Kendrick, Sheri Albers, Annette Anderson, Debbie Baker, Paul Dressell, Crystal McClain, Richard Payne, Bruce Peters, and Mary Pool.  Absent and frequently missed was treasurer Sherry Ruth, due to illness.  All board members present were proudly sporting NFB jewelry or apparel, with the exception of Crystal McClain, who also proudly paid one dollar.

Others in attendance included President Emerita Barbara Pierce, Bob Pierce, Colleen Roth, Karen Warner, Tom Anderson, Louise Anderson, Fred Lotze, Marilee Medlen, Eric Burghardt, Yvonne Soldan, Jerry Purcell, Butch McConnell, Wanda Sloan, Ron Williamitis, Milena Zavoli, Lee Martin (visiting from Indiana), Kathy Withman, Robert Campbell (scholarship winner), Sean Martin, Cheryl Fisher, Susan Day, Sue Ott, Beth Debus (scholarship winner), Cindy Conley, Carol Akers, Ruth Boggs, Donny Boggs, Tracey Sinkovic, Mary-Anne Joseph, Gloria Robinson, Larry Rodriguez, and national representative Dan Frye.  
1. Eric Duffy moved and Debbie Baker seconded that the agenda be approved.  Motion carried.
2. Bruce Peters moved that the minutes of the September 19 meeting be approved.  Richard Payne seconded, and the motion carried.

3. President Smith introduced Dan Frye, who is our national representative for the 63rd NFB-O convention.  Dan introduced himself to the group by extending greetings from President Mauer, entertaining us with a few recently learned facts about Ohio, and complimenting the training he has received from Barbara Pierce in his preparation to succeed her as editor of the Braille Monitor.

4. J.W. introduced Beth Sweet from the hotel staff, who welcomed us, informed us that the dining room was open for business this year, and told us a shuttle would be available to us for trips to Polaris and/or Easton Malls.
5. Colleen Roth expressed gratitude to J.W. Smith, Richard Payne, and Barbara Pierce for tremendous assistance in revitalizing the Greater Toledo chapter. With great merriment she then presented gifts of the feline variety – Cleopatra to Richard, Antony to J.W., and the promise of a ceramic version on its way to Barbara.  Considerable meowing and laughter followed. 
6. Barbara Pierce introduced the scholarship winners.  Robert Campbell is a graduate of Bowling Green State University and a first year law student at the University of Akron.  Beth Debus, already a Federationist, has recently moved from South Carolina to Columbus, where she is in a graduate program in speech and hearing science at the Ohio State University.  

7. J.W. introduced Abbey Wojno, who, with assistance from Sylvia Cooley, will be conducting registration and dealing with other convention details. 

8. In the absence of our treasurer, Deborah Kendrick read the financial report. The total assets of the organization as of September 30th, 2009, were $59,549.88.  Bruce Peters moved that the report be accepted. Mary Pool seconded, and the motion carried. 

9. EBay project:  Carol Akers reported that the use of a U-Haul trailer has been donated by Hilliard U-Haul and that Tom and Stacy Kilborne, a couple who run an EBay business called Your Cash in the Closet, will be loading, sorting, cataloging, and posting on EBay the goods which are donated this weekend.  Although Tom and Stacy typically retain 30 percent of the total profit from such endeavors, Carol reported that they are keeping only 10 percent from the income generated from this project for NFB of Ohio. 

10. Committee reports and reminders:  Annette Anderson reminded everyone of the NAPUB breakfast taking place Saturday morning. Deborah Kendrick said that the constitution committee will be gathering today to review and approve the Springfield chapter constitution. Richard Payne invited all to attend his membership seminar Friday afternoon. The Parents Division announced that they will be making lunches and selling them to members today for only $4.00 as a service.  Wanda Sloan announced that the Diabetes Action Network will have a nurse practitioner speaking at their luncheon Saturday. And Barb Fohl informed us that the seniors division would be addressed by Hermine Willey, who will  speak on hearing aids tomorrow.  Debbie Baker said that the guide dogs group will meet during the Saturday lunch break.
11. NFB NEWSLINE: Cheryl Fisher, who has been hired as Ohio NEWSLINE coordinator, reported on her action plan for increasing the number of NEWSLINE subscribers.  She explained that through NEWSLINE, 300 newspapers can be heard on the phone, downloaded to one’s computer, or transferred to handheld devices such as the Victor Stream.  She will be signing up new subscribers throughout the convention and can help subscribers who have lost their log-in information get back on track.  She is reaching out to BSVI and BVR counselors, independent living teachers, and other professionals who can help us reach eligible subscribers. Barbara Pierce asked if subscribers downloading material from newslineonline.org were still being counted as subscribers, and Deborah Kendrick asked the same question regarding those who download the material from Bookshare.  Dan Frye said he would obtain answers to these questions for Cheryl and the rest of us.
12. Mentoring:  Deborah Kendrick reported on the final quarterly activity weekend of the two-year mentoring program.  Mentors and mentees gathered in Cincinnati and participated in cooking, a scavenger hunt in an unfamiliar Cincinnati neighborhood (including bus rides to and from the several shops), a workshop on technology and other blindness matters, and a closing dinner and ceremony.  Once the reports have all been completed for the two-year program, work will begin on recruiting and organizing the new one-year program for which BSVI has generously contributed funding.  

13. Braille literacy:  Susan Day reported on the successful awareness-raising event held at COSI in Columbus October 10.  On display were the Louis Braille coins, Braille games, a video about Braille literacy, and other information and literature.  Debbie Baker read stories from Braille children’s books.  The event was clearly successful, since Susan also reported that we were invited back next year.  Regarding sales of the Louis Braille coins, Susan reported that we are about half way to the overall goal but nowhere near the goal set for Ohio and that all orders must be placed by December 13, 2009. 
14. After much discussion of the importance of the Louis Braille coins, Deborah Kendrick moved that the affiliate purchase 10 coins to use as gifts or to sell.  Debbie Baker seconded.  Crystal McClain then offered an amendment that we purchase 25 coins.  Eric Duffy seconded the amendment.  The amendment was accepted, and the motion to purchase 25 coins carried.  

15. Nominating committee: Eric Duffy will be chairing the nominating committee, with the following delegates attending: At large–Tom Anderson, Cincinnati–Deborah Kendrick, Cleveland–William Turner, Cuyahoga County–Annette Anderson, Lorain County–Barbara Pierce, Miami Valley–Richard Payne, Muskingum County–Butch McConnell, Ohio River Valley–Becky Booth, Southeast–Mary-Ann Joseph, Springfield–Debbie Baker, Stark County–Mary Pool, Summit County–Bruce Peters, and Greater Toledo–Colleen Roth.
16. Washington Seminar: President Smith announced that Washington Seminar will be held February 1-4 and that he will be accepting requests until December 1 from members who are interested in participating.  He also reminded us that, because the financial situation is less secure than it was a year ago, delegates may not have the level of funding we have given in the past. 

17. Convention logistics:  At this point we reviewed a variety of details relevant to the convention.  The literature table will have the new book on diabetes, edited by Dan Frye, along with the new NFB Ohio brochures, copies of Dr. Jernigan’s “Nature of Independence” speech, and other items.  Crystal McClain is selling pins to support the OSSB marching band. Sheri Albers is selling Braille jewelry. 

18. William Turner told us about the efforts of Suzanne Turner on behalf of the national Braille literacy recruitment team and the Cleveland chapter. She made a presentation October 29 to a group of undergraduate and graduate students in special education programs at Cleveland State regarding the significance of Braille instruction for children.  Kathy Withman told us about the Braille literacy banquet she is organizing for the Miami Valley chapter.  This event will include packets on Braille instruction and literacy as well as speakers representing the importance of Braille from various perspectives.  Both efforts were applauded.
19. Meeting adjourned at 11:08 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, 
Deborah Kendrick, Secretary
